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6. ITEMS OF BUSINESS
6.1 Update on French Creek Harbour receiving residual and recyclables: 

follow-up from Community Meeting
14

6.2 Septic, Washrooms and Laundry for Recycling Centre: follow-up from 
Community Meeting

14

6.3 Staff training for Recycling Centre: idea from Community Meeting 14
6.4 Waste Manager contract renewal
6.5 Monthly education contract
6.6 One off/One on vehicle proposal 
6.7 Reduction/Repair/Reuse Education
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8. NEXT MEETING

9. QUESTION PERIOD

10. ADJOURNMENT
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DRAFT
qathet REGIONAL DISTRICT

LASQUETI ISLAND SOLID WASTE PLAN MONITORING AND ADVISORY COMMITTEE

 MINUTES – Oct 31 2018

The LASQUETI ISLAND SOLID WASTE PLAN MONITORING AND ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
meeting was held at the Judith Fisher Centre on Wednesday, October 31, 2018 commencing at 12:51 
PM
  
Present: Dave Olsen 

Brigitte Dorner
David Ham
Andrew Fall - Electoral Area E Director elect

RD staff present: Mike Wall -  Manager of Asset Management and Strategic Initiatives
Patrick Devereaux – Manager of Operational Services

Community members present: Shoshanah Ray

1. APPROVAL OF AGENDA

D. Olsen / D. Ham THAT the agenda be approved.

MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY.

2. ADOPTION OF MINUTES

2.1. Minutes of Sept 28th, 2018

D. Ham / D. Olsen THAT the minutes of Sept 28th 2018 be adopted.

MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY.

3. DELEGATIONS & INQUIRIES

S. Ray argued that infrastructure available at Judith Fisher (septic and power systems) should be made 
available to adjacent RD facilities (recycling centre, free store, fire hall) and that in general the facilities 
should share infrastructure to the maximum extent feasible.

4. UNFINISHED BUSINESS
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5. CORRESPONDENCE

5.1 Correspondence dated Oct 13th from D. Ham RE: Recycling Upgrades

The sink and hose bib have been incorporated into the plan for the recycling centre upgrade. Rubber 
mats and carts would have to come out of the operational budget and as such could be added at a future 
date, once the upgrades to the building are complete.

6. ITEMS OF BUSINESS

6.1. Committee Terms of Reference review
It was noted that it would be desirable to extend the 2-day deadline for getting draft minutes to the RD. 
P.  Devereaux will look into the possibility of extending to one week.

6.2. Recycling Centre update
S. Lieutaghi was awarded the contract for the upgrade. Construction is under way and expected to be 
completed by the end of January. The Lets Talk Trash team is scheduled to visit Lasqueti for an 
education initiative, potentially to coincide with one of the major community events. 

6.3. Recommendations for Recycling Centre Safety/Health/Sanitation

Covered under 5.1.

6.4. Clarification of implementation schedule for landfill closure

The Landfill Closure Action Plan and Environmental Monitoring Plan have been submitted to the 
Ministry of Environment. M. Wall clarified that there is no intent to deviate from the implementation 
schedule as laid out in Table 14-3 of the LISWMP.  

6.5. Inter-Regional District Protocol Agreement update

Nothing formal in place yet.

6.6. Community Meeting planning

A community meeting is scheduled for Saturday, Nov 24th, 1-2pm at the Community Hall.

7. New Business

8. NEXT MEETING
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The next meeting will be held Dec 4th, 6pm – 8pm at D. Olsen’s residence. 

10. QUESTION PERIOD

11. ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 2:41 p.m.

D. Olsen, Chair
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Hello Folks,

Thank you for holding the meeting yesterday and all of your work leading up to that meeting.

I would like to clarify my comments about an incentive for using the recycling facilities on Lasqueti. I am not looking for a monetary reward; I don’t
want to get back the deposit I may have paid on returnable items.

I want to know that my use of the recycling facilities is making a difference. So, is there some way to track the the amount of stuff NOT going into 
the landfll   whether the landfll is on Lasqueti or elsewhere. Would it be possible to have a sign on the (new) fence that says something like: 
“1,452 pounds of recyclables did not go into any landfll in the past [month, week, day] because of everyone’s efforts to recycle.”

Looking forward to more information about the recycling program to come,

Melinda Auerbach
(250 333 8898)
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Hi Dave

Question 1. I am of the understanding that the contractor Sylvvain) is engaging iith the JwFC to get cvaritl on anl 

immediate, vong term iriten commitment that the JwFC is iivving to provide for either iashroom Sincvusive of 

shoier and iashing machine use iith vighted iavkial) or just the viquid iaste iater from a septic tank 

instavved behind the fre havv.  The commitment iouvd need to come immediatevl as ie are moving foriard iith

the project and do not iant to have the contractor sitng iaiting and or not making fuvv use of shipping 

opportunities. I understand that ylvvain has had one repvl from JwFC representation that thel didn’t think the JwFC 

slstem couvd handve the iaste iater so it does not make sense that thel couvd handve both the sovids and 

viquids bl opening up the iashroom shoiers and iashing machine for qRD empvolees use.

Avso ylvvain has vooked into anl potentiav shared generator use and has concvuded that the Reclcve Facivitl iivv 

require its oin. This generator couvd provide backup poier to the JwFC potentiavvl in the future. ylvvain is avso 

discussing potentiasv potabve iater provision form the JwFC and heat through Shot iater from a boiver devivered 

and put thru a radiator). Again these iivv need an immediate vong term iriten commitment and the ofer iivv 

need to make fnanciav sense to the Reclcve Centre yervice.

Question 2. Further to Patrick’s ansier the conceptuav site pvan / draiing Siith bar scave) the proposed fevd 

ias 6 metres from the fre havv buivding and 3.5 metres from the propertl vine iith a 3m space betieen runs. 

There is ampve room as vong as a professionav approves of the soivs etc. I have a cavv into a reputabve professionav

from VI to arrange a site visit as the contractor has not had anl vuck arranging a professionav let.

Hope this hevps

If you have not done so already, please make a change to my email address in your 
contact information.
MY NEW EMAIL ADDRESS IS mwall@qathet.ca.
Mike Wall, RFT
Manager of Asset Management and Strategic Initiatives

This Coast Salish name meaning ‘working together’ was gifted to the Powell River Regional District by the Elders of Tla’amin Nation.
The official name change to qathet (pronounced ‘KA-thet’) Regional District was issued by the Lieutenant Governor on July 5, 2018.
qathet Regional District
#202 – 4675 Marine Avenue
Powell River, BC  V8A 2L2
T.   604.485.2260
C. 604.414.8922
F.  604.485.2216
www.powellriverrd.bc.ca
Save a tree. Do not print this e-mail unless it is really necessary.

   
The information herein is confidential and may contain privileged information. It is intended solely for the person or entity to whom it is addressed. 
Any review, re-transmission, dissemination, taking of any action in reliance upon, or other use of this information by persons or entities other than the intended recipient is prohibited.  
If you believe this message was not intended for you, please notify the sender and delete or destroy all digital and printed copies.

From: Patrick Devereaux <PDevereaux@qathet.ca> 

Sent: Tuesdal, November 27, 2018 8:07 AM

To: Dave Ovsen <eec@vasqueti.ca>; Mike Wavv <MWavv@qathet.ca>; Mat OOHavvoran <MOHavvoran@qathet.ca>; 

Michevve Jwones <MJwones@qathet.ca>
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Cc: Brigite Dorner <bdorner@driftioodcove.ca>; David Ham <jdavid.ham@gmaiv.com>

Subject: RE: Lasqueti Isvand yovid Waste Pvan Monitoring and Advisorl Commitee Next Meeting

Hi Dave

I can’t ansier the frst question; malbe Mike can, but the second question is 10 feet from a propertl vine or 

buivding is the minimum setback.

If Mike is unavaivabve during the meeting, lou can trl me at 604-483-8201.

htp://iii.vch.ca/Documents/yubdivision-guidevines-rurav-sanitation.pdf
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From: Dave Ovsen <eec@vasqueti.ca> 

Sent: Mondal, November 26, 2018 8:05 PM
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To: Mike Wavv <MWavv@qathet.ca>; Mat OOHavvoran <MOHavvoran@qathet.ca>; Michevve Jwones 

<MJwones@qathet.ca>

Cc: Brigite Dorner <bdorner@driftioodcove.ca>; David Ham <jdavid.ham@gmaiv.com>; Patrick Devereaux 

<PDevereaux@qathet.ca>

Subject: Re: Lasqueti Isvand yovid Waste Pvan Monitoring and Advisorl Commitee Next Meeting

Hi Mike,

Thanks very much for this.  Hopefully we won't need to call but I appreciate knowing we can try.

At the meeting Saturday, a number of points were raised that we'll talk about at our meeting next 
Tuesday.

A few that we couldn't answer, but are somewhat urgent, is related to the septic field:
I wasn't clear if the Health Centre's offer to use their septic field is being taken.
A member of the Magic Mountain Land Coop was quite sure that the septic field in the 
drawings was too close to the property boundary.  We were asked if we knew what the setback 
legally needs to be; I didn't know.

If you could send us your answers before the meeting, it will save us a phone call ;)

Thanks again,

Dave Olsen
ethical environmental consulting
web: eec.lasqueti.ca      email: eec@lasqueti.ca        phone: 604-216-6700  or  877-873-1797 (toll-free)        

On 26/11/18 1:19 PM, Mike Wall wrote:
Hi Dave

Thanks for this and if a question revated to the project comes up lou can give me a trl at 604 414 

8922 and I iivv ansier if avaivabve.

 
Thanks

 
If you have not done so already, please make a change to my email address in your 
contact information.
MY NEW EMAIL ADDRESS IS mwall@qathet.ca.
 
 
Mike Wall, RFT
Manager of Asset Management and Strategic Initiatives
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This Coast Salish name meaning ‘working together’ was gifted to the Powell River Regional District by the Elders of Tla’amin Nation.
The official name change to qathet (pronounced ‘KA-thet’) Regional District was issued by the Lieutenant Governor on July 5, 2018.

 
 
qathet Regional District
#202 – 4675 Marine Avenue
Powell River, BC  V8A 2L2
T.   604.485.2260
C. 604.414.8922
F.  604.485.2216
www.powellriverrd.bc.ca
Save a tree. Do not print this e-mail unless it is really necessary.

   
The information herein is confidential and may contain privileged information. It is intended solely for the person or entity to whom it is addressed. 
Any review, re-transmission, dissemination, taking of any action in reliance upon, or other use of this information by persons or entities other than the intended 
recipient is prohibited. 
If you believe this message was not intended for you, please notify the sender and delete or destroy all digital and printed copies.

 

From: Dave Ovsen <eec@vasqueti.ca> 

Sent: Thursdal, November 22, 2018 3:40 PM

To: Mike Wavv <MWavv@qathet.ca>; Mat OOHavvoran <MOHavvoran@qathet.ca>; Michevve 

Jwones <MJwones@qathet.ca>

Cc: Brigite Dorner <bdorner@driftioodcove.ca>; David Ham <jdavid.ham@gmaiv.com>; Patrick 

Devereaux <PDevereaux@qathet.ca>

Subject: Re: Lasqueti Isvand yovid Waste Pvan Monitoring and Advisorl Commitee Next Meeting

 
Hi Mike,

We do have a method of having you attend by conference call at the JFC.  Will you or Pat be
available after 6pm on a Tuesday?   We certainly didn't expect you to be available, so for 
this meeting, we'll plan to ask questions post meeting.  If you want to be available in case 
something comes up, we could call if you provide us a number.  If that's an option, I'll ask 
Melinda to put out the machine for us to have available (the name of it is escaping me at the 
moment).

And thank you for the good news about the minute timing change proposal...hopefully it will
pass before the following meeting ;)

Dave Olsen
ethical environmental consulting
web: eec.lasqueti.ca      email: eec@lasqueti.ca        phone: 604-216-6700  or  877-873-1797 (toll-
free)        

On 22/11/18 1:48 PM, Mike Wall wrote:
Thanks Dave
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Wivv there be a ial for Pat and I to conference cavv in or are lou comfortabve iith just 

providing us the minutes and asking anl questions of us post meeting ?

 
Additionavvl there is a report going foriard in December that recommends changing 

the requirements to submit minutes from 2 dals to one ieek.

 
Thanks

 
If you have not done so already, please make a change to my email address 
in your contact information.
MY NEW EMAIL ADDRESS IS mwall@qathet.ca.
 
 
Mike Wall, RFT
Manager of Asset Management and Strategic Initiatives
 

 
This Coast Salish name meaning ‘working together’ was gifted to the Powell River Regional District by the Elders of 
Tla’amin Nation.
The official name change to qathet (pronounced ‘KA-thet’) Regional District was issued by the Lieutenant Governor 
on July 5, 2018.

 
 
qathet Regional District
#202 – 4675 Marine Avenue
Powell River, BC  V8A 2L2
T.   604.485.2260
C. 604.414.8922
F.  604.485.2216
www.powellriverrd.bc.ca
Save a tree. Do not print this e-mail unless it is really necessary.

   
The information herein is confidential and may contain privileged information. It is intended solely for the person or entity to whom it is 
addressed. 
Any review, re-transmission, dissemination, taking of any action in reliance upon, or other use of this information by persons or entities other than 
the intended recipient is prohibited. 
If you believe this message was not intended for you, please notify the sender and delete or destroy all digital and printed copies.

 

From: Dave Ovsen <eec@vasqueti.ca> 

Sent: Thursdal, November 22, 2018 1:44 PM

To: Mat OOHavvoran <MOHavvoran@qathet.ca>; Michevve Jwones<MJwones@qathet.ca>

Cc: Mike Wavv <MWavv@qathet.ca>; Brigite Dorner <bdorner@driftioodcove.ca>; 

David Ham <jdavid.ham@gmaiv.com>
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Subject: Lasqueti Isvand yovid Waste Pvan Monitoring and Advisorl Commitee Next 

Meeting

 
Hi all,

Please be advised that the next meeting of the Lasqueti Island Solid Waste Plan 
Monitoring and Advisory Committee is scheduled for Tuesday, December 4, 
2018 at 4pm at the Judith Fisher Health Centre.

Thank you.

Dave Olsen
Chair of LISWPMAC
-- 

Dave Olsen
ethical environmental consulting
web: eec.lasqueti.ca      email: eec@lasqueti.ca        phone: 604-216-6700  or  877-873-
1797(toll-free)        
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LIPMAC held an informal community meeting at the Judith Fisher Centre from 1pm to 3:30pm on Nov 
24th 2018. D. Olsen, B. Dorner, D. Ham and approximately 30 community members attended. D. Olsen 
and B Dorner gave a brief overview of recent developments on the waste management front (updated 
LISWMP approved, schedule for landfill closure, upgrades to Free Store and Recycling Centre currently
in progress), followed by a Q&A session and a site visit to the construction site. Below is a list of 
concerns raised and ideas proposed by community members during the meeting: 

User experience at the waste management facilities

• It would be nice to have positive incentives for recycling/’doing the right thing’.
• 1-to-1 interaction with staff at other recycling centres was very helpful and should be replicated 

here. 
• Some community members had negative experiences at our facilities. Staff need more training,  

need to maintain a positive/professional attitude.

Education

• Education initiatives at FBS school would be a good way to reach out to Lasqueti families and 
initiate changes in behaviour.

• More information is needed on where we can take what.

Dumping

• There is concern that dumping of garbage by the road side or on private property will become 
more of a problem if access to the Recycling Centre is restricted. Extended opening hours and/or 
after hours drop off might mitigate this.

• There is concern about littering. It would be good to have a volunteer squad that could be called 
in to clean up dumped garbage quickly, before sites turn into wild dumps.  

• It would be helpful to have a hotline to report dumped materials in need of cleanup. Ability to 
make an anonymous report would be helpful in cases where private property is concerned.

Reducing the pressure on our on-island waste management services

• Collection of residual waste at French Creek would be a logical fit with what many people 
currently do already. Since we know days/times people would want to use a collection service, it 
would be relatively easy to have ‘supervised’ collection of residual on the French Creek side.

• We need to find more/better ways to deal with recycling on island, i.e., make use of it here, 
rather than shipping it off. We should find ways to encourage anybody interested in doing this.

• Don’t bring it over in the first place. Leave packaging at store.
• It is counter-productive to charge people for taking their garbage/recycling over on the ferry. 

Could we get WPM to drop freight charges for stuff leaving Lasqueti? 
• There are currently people on island who will take old cars and batteries. The plan appears to be 

to run a pay-for-pickup service.
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